Our Case Number: ABP-314610-22

An
Bord
Pleanala

S

Collette D'Arcy & others
107 Tolka Estate
D11 E7TN5S

Date:; 28 November 2022

Re: BusConnects Ballymun/Finglas to City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme
Ballymun/Finglas to Dublin City Centre

Dear Sir / Madam,

An Bord Pleandla has received your recent submission {including your fee of €50) in relation to the

above-mentioned proposed road development and will take it into consideration in its determination of
the maiter.

Please note that the proposed road development shall not be carried out unless the Board has approved
it or approved it with modifications.

If you have any queries in the mean time, please contact the undersigned. Please quote the above

mentioned An Bord Pleandla reference number in any correspondence or telephone contact with the
Board.

Yours faithfully,

Sarah Caulffteld
Executive Officer

Direct Line: 01-8737287

HAO2 {Acknowledgement - No Receipt to Issue)
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Ref: Ballymun/Finglas to City Centre Core Bus Corridor Scheme. Regarding the
proposal for the Mobi Rd/Ballymun Rerouting to Ballygall?

The proposal is that Mobi road becomes a one-way system at rush hour. And that from the
met office to Mobi and Griffith Road a permanent barrier. This road has been used for
hundreds of years and should not have the right of way and public use removed so casually.
Traffic going through Ballymun will now have to reroute through the old Finglas road,
Ballygall Road or Tolka estate. This will place a heavy burden in our area which is mostly
residential with many schools. The obvious route is Ballymun and not to close the Ballymun
road.

This proposal if goes ahead is divisive. We are looking for a fair solution. Yet residents have
not been consulted until only recently.

The insistence of retention of trees on Mobi road needs to be looked at as this re-routing to
Ballygall is compounding traffic problem from one area and shifting it to another. And will
affect the residents greatly. As residents of Tolka Estate we feel it is unfair to be burdened
with heavy traffic coming from both Mobi road and Ballymun road. affecting our mostly
elderly population, plus many young mothers with family’s and the surrounding seven
schools, plus creches, older persons services and will affect the quality of life of hundreds of
houses within this area.

Serious consideration needs to be given before the disruption to our thousands of residents.
We need a more purposeful and solution focused approach serves this community, and
while public transport is necessary this plan is meant to serve communities and not make
suburban estates a casualty. | have over 40 signatures of Tolka estate residents who do not
want this disruption in their community, and there are many more...

Regards Collette D’Arcy 107 Tolka Estate D11 E7 N5

E D’Arcy 107 Tolka estate, S D’Arcy 107 Tolka estate, C D’Arcy 107 Tolka estate, S Byrne 108 Tolka
estate, L Byrne 108 Tolka estate

Mr and Mrs Bradshaw 109 Tolka estate, M Nolan 110 Tolka estate, B Mahon 111 Tolka estate, Mr
and Mrs Brady Tolka estate, Mr and Mrs Barry Tolka estate, Mrs Roe Tolka estate, Mrs Kelly Tolka
estate, Mr and Mrs Lawlor Tolka estate, Mr and Mrs Hanlon Tolka estate Mr and Mrs o Brian Tolka
estate......



